PUBLIC NOTICE POSTING REQUEST

TO OFFICE OF TOWN CLERK

                                                                                                           TIME STAMP


ORGANIZATION:  Board of Health
MEETING X
PUBLIC HEARING  MACROBUTTON CheckIt (
(Please circle/check appropriately)
DAY and DATE: Wednesday, March 27, 2024
 TIME:  ___4:30 p.m. 
LOCATION: Townhall 2nd floor meeting room           
PURPOSE:    Board of Health Meeting/Hearing
REQUESTED BY:  Virginia Bacon, Health Inspector
ALL MEETING NOTICES MUST BE FILED AND TIME STAMPED IN THE TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE AND POSTED ON THE MUNICIPAL BULLETIN BOARD 48 HOURS PRIOR TO THE MEETING.
(in accordance with Chapter 303 Acts of 1975)
AGENDA
1 - 
Septic system review with waivers:

· 20 Carleton Drive - Map 15 Lot 46 plan prepared by The Morin-Cameron Group, Inc dated 3/6/24; Sanitary Disposal System Design Plan at 20 Carleton Drive, an Industrial Plant w/o cafeteria design (Solid Waste Transfer Center) merical (new construction), G. Mello Disposal Corp applicant,: requesting no waivers.
DISCUSSION:

This is a commercial/industrial project for a 15,360 s.f. solid waste processing building, with a design flow of 15 GPD per employee, based upon the number of employees being eight (8) for a total design flow of 120 GPD. The minimum design flow allowed by MA DEP Title 5 310 CMR 15.00 is 200 GPD.  The applicant’s engineer has designed the system for 200 GPD and has not requested any waivers. The proposed design is fully compliant with Title 5 and local BOH regulations. 
Although the facility is designed to accommodate the minimum required daily flow, and is fully compliant, I do have a concern related to the transient nature of the proposed operation of the facilty.  The Solid Waste Transfer Center is designed for a potential 500 tons per day, as such it will have numerous commercial trucks visiting the site daily as well as residential drop offs on various days, and there may at times be a significant waiting time for the users of the facility (other than the daily employees).  If the facility is going to provide bathroom access to the users of the facility, the potential daily flow could exceed the projected design flow. 


The applicant currently operates a 50 ton per day facility a short distance 

from the proposed facility, and currently has recent records of municipal 
water usage, for a facility that may or may not have the same number of 

employees, but likely has far less transient usage than the proposed 

facility.  I would like to determine what the water usage at the current 
facility has been for the past two years, which may give us an indication of 
what a facility 10 times larger may generate.  

If the bathroom facilities will not be available to the public, then the 
applicant should provide an alternative service, such as portable toilets 

that can be regularly serviced. 
RECOMMENDATION:

I would recommend approval of the proposed system, subject to a review of the current 50 ton facility actual usage to see if it is consistent with the proposed 500 ton design flows. 

Also subject to the applicant providing an alternative facility (portable toilets) that the transient users could use if needed. 
· 51 West Main Street – Map 11A Lot 32; plan prepared by ASB Design Group Thad Berry PE dated 5/19/20, revised 4/24/23 received 4/26/23; a Commercial (new construction), Approved 5/08/23 with no waiver requests; Triple Quality Development LLC, c/o John Colantoni. The  owner/applicant requesting the following waivers from Title 5 regulations:
CODE:

1 -
Pursuant to 310 CMR 15.203(3) a system for a restaurant is to be designed for a design flow of 35 GPD per seat, and section 15.203(6) use of alternate design flows for similar establishments if approved by MA DEP based upon the 200% of  actual average metered flow.
DISCUSSION:

The applicant previously had an approved design for a 28 seat 

restaurant at 35 GPD per seat, and wishes to use a design flow of 

11.42 GPD per seat design flow to allow for a restaurant with 44 

seats. 
The applicant has submitted a from BRP WP70 Alternative Design 

Flow for Title 5 Systems and receive an approval letter dated 

March 7, 2024, with conditions. 

RECOMMENDATION:

Based upon the MA DEP approval of the alternative design flow, I would recommend approval of the requested waiver for the system design capacity which supports a 44 seat restaurant specifically the “Renegades Pub” with compliance with the MA DEP conditions and any additional conditions the Board approves at its meeting.  I will provide some additional language related to conditions, to discuss at the meeting.
3 - 
Minutes:
Approve the minutes of  February 21st  2024 BOH meeting
4 -
Status of PHEP Multi Town Grant:
· Draft Iner-Municipal Agreement (IMA) reviewed with TA.
· Phase III Capacity Assessment completed, awaiting the results.
· Meeting with Amesbury/ other Towns and  Michael R. Hugo, JD; Director of Strategies & Government Relations for Mass. Association of Health Boards (MAHB) Wednesday April 3rd at 3:00 to discuss finalizing the IMA
· Timing, potential funds, uses. 
5 - 
Health Inspector position vacancy: early July 2024:

· Discussion on replacement, advertisement. 

7 - 
Status of permit renewals/inspections:
· Spring restaurant/business inspections have begun.

8 - 
Other Business not otherwise scheduled or anticipated on the agenda.
             Updates:  141A North



        12 Chaplins Hill



        Opening Soil testing
9 -
Adjourn:
Any person with a disability who wishes to attend this public meeting and needs a reasonable accommodation, please contact the ADA Coordinator  Orlando Pacheco at opacheco@georgetownma.gov
